
 

 

Editor’s Comment:   

I have read through all the materials (original and revised versions of the manuscript, comments of the 
reviewers, responses of the author(s)).  It would have been good to have had the opinion of Chandu 
Venugopal on the revised manuscript, since this particular reviewer had major concerns.  Having said 
that, I am recommending publication in the Physical Science International Journal. 
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